LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2021
IN PERSON MEETING

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier were in attendance as were Treasurer Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne.  Lou Simone brought the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  In the audience was Rich Henryson.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None.  The Township received an email from Kira Floersheim from US Rep. Chrissy Houlahan’s office letting the Township know that she would be unable to attend this meeting.  She asked to be placed on September’s BOS I Agenda.
BOS I MINUTES FROM THE BOS I MEETING ON JULY 13, 2021:  The DRAFT Minutes were emailed to the BOS prior to the meeting and were reviewed.  As there were no additions, deletions or corrections Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from July 13, 2021 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval. 
MINUTES OF THE BID OPENING ON JULY 22, 2021:  The BOS at their BOS II Meeting on July 27th acknowledged the July 22, 2021 Minutes.

BOS II MINUTES FROM BOS II MEETING ON JULY 27, 2021:  The DRAFT Minutes were emailed to the BOS prior to this meeting and were reviewed.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from July 27, 2021 as submitted.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  Gene Wier abstained as he was not present at the meeting.
TREASURER’S  REPORT:   Alison Emmons submitted the July Treasurer’s Report for review.  Lou Simone had previously reviewed and signed the checks.   The BOS accepted the July Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Mrs. Emmons pointed out the ARP funds have been deposited into the new account.  There are no new ARP guidance rules published recently.
2020/2021 WINTER TRAFFIC SERVICES AGREEMENT (Severe Winter Adjustment):  LDT has received the EFT payment of $3,565.48.  
2021/2022 WINTER TRAFFIC SERVICES AGREEMENT ($22,186.61):  This Agreement is for next year and represents an increase of $706.77 from 2020/2021.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept this Agreement in the projected amount of $22,186.61.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.

TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – JULY, 2021:   Bill Beers provided his report to the BOS for review.  Lou Simone read from the report:  There were five (5) Building Permits issued with one (1) 
building permit for a pool pending plan review.  The Land Development plan for a parking area for Kauffman Gas has been submitted to ARRO for review of storm water and road occupancy and a meeting is being scheduled for all parties.  There was one (1) exempt storm water permit issued. Total permit fees collected were $2,318.50.  Four (4) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued with three (3) regular U&O’s, one (1) Re-sale U&O along with seven (7) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary Form.
The CCCD held a meeting with the Strawbridge Farm Manager to discuss solutions for paddock erosion issues.  It was agreed both paddocks would be seeded.  A small paddock near the barn will be used in lieu of the large paddocks.  The CCCD has been contacted regarding Bootsie Pannell’s mushroom house discharge and Mr. Sheehan’s dirt farming operation off Rt. 41.  No action on either issue has been taken at this time.  Mr. Beers followed up on a complaint regarding a large goat in Londonderry Meadows Open Space and adjacent home flower beds.  The owner was contacted and no new complaints have been received in the last two weeks..
B. ROADMASTER:   Gene Wier requested the Road Master be contacted and requested to check all Barnsgate streets for cinders.  All cinders/small stones should be swept up and removed.  A list of streets should be identified and documented when finished.  Likewise there are stones on Baker Road which should be shoveled into the open space.  Further, as previously discussed, the drain grate at Barnsgate should be remediated as soon as possible and documented.   
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Nothing to report.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in July and no meeting will be held in August.  
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in July nor will it meet in August. 
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The BOS acknowledged Roger Martinie’s gracious acceptance of a position on the new Building Task Force Committee.  The Committee will consist of the following:  Roger Martinie,(PC), Gene Wier (BOS), Diane Henryson (HC), Rich Henryson (PC), and Stephen McHenry (Honeycroft resident).  It was suggested that Roger Martinie, with his extensive background, might be a good candidate for Chairman of the committee.   It is anticipated that Task Force Committee meetings will soon commence.  Gene Wier will confirm the Committee members on Facebook and the website.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website as necessary.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. ROUTE 41 & ROUTE 926 MEETING UPDATE FROM 07-20-2021:  Lou Simone provided copies of the handout from the meeting.  Attendees included  Rep. Christina Sappey; Rep. John Lawrence;  Sen. Carolyn Comitta; PennDOT representatives including Steve Fellin; two CCPC representatives Brian Sikes and Charles Davies; and 30 other attendees including Honeycroft residents Stephen and Jan McHenry.  There was information provided regarding the roundabout at Routes. 926 and 41 with additional information regarding the tweeking of the design.  It is estimated that the project will begin in 2022 with construction completed in the first quarter of 2023.  The Chatham project has two alternatives and is scheduled to begin in 2026/27.  The greatest challenge for PennDOT is Avondale.  There is a huge truck traffic issue as well as other logistic issues.  The Avondale project impacts and includes not only Avondale, but London Grove and New Garden Townships.  There will be a Task Force set up for Avondale and the CCPC strongly suggested an outside planning group will be needed.  
B. MASKS IN LDT’S MUNICIPAL BUILDING:  Following discussion the BOS determined, for the safety of everyone, that as of 08-11-2021 masks will be required of everyone, irrespective of vaccination status, when entering the LDT Municipal Building.

ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION:

NEW GENERATOR:  Richard Brown noted he will be contacting Kauffman Gas to determine if the Township should purchase or lease the gas storage tanks necessary for the new generator.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. ACT 14 NOTICE RELATEDTO HONEYCROFT WWTF OWNED AND OPERATED BY AQUA:  The Township received the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit Renewal Application.  This document was sent to Spence Andress for review.  In an email Mr. Andress explained the Township has nothing to do with the processing of the Honeycroft WWTF permit renewal application.  The Township has no authority to act on the permit application – only to complete and submit the land use questionnaire.  The Act 14 notice received by the Township is a requirement of the permit renewal process and an obligation of Aqua to notify the Township of its application for renewal.  However, the Township is required to fill out the questionnaire and Lou Simone, as Chairman, is required to affix his signature.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to acknowledge the application by Aqua Pennsylvania Wastewater, Inc. to 
renew the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 
Application for the Honeycroft Village WWTP which meets LDT’s zoning requirements.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  Lou Simone signed the renewal application questionnaire.
B. POSTING MEETING AGENDAS ACT 65 OF 2021 FACT SHEET:   There has been a new Sunshine Law directive/requirement enacted for ALL LOCAL GOVERNMENT BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS – Act 65 which takes effect August 29, 2021.  The main points of Act 65 are the following:

1. Meeting Agendas MUST be posted at the meeting location and o the website at least 24 hours prior to each meeting.

2. The Agenda MUST include a listing of each matter of business that the Board or Commission expects to act on or deliberate.

3. NEW ITEMS may be added to the agenda by Majority Vote, AFTER first stating the reason for the change.  (A vote to add an item to the agenda will be required before the Board votes on the new issue.)  The amended agenda must be posted on the Township’s website and at the Township office by the first business day following the meeting at which the agenda was changed.  The Minutes must include the substance of the item added to the agenda, the vote adding the item to the agenda, the announced reasons for the addition and the final vote on the item added.  
4. There are two Exceptions:  a.)  Action necessary in an actual or potential emergency   b.)  Matters which arise or are brought to the attention of the Board less than 24 hours prior to the meeting if they are “de minimis” in nature, do not spend funds, and do not require a contract or agreement.  Further, matters brought up by a resident or taxpayer may be referred to staff for research or acted on by the board if it is “de Minimis”, does not spend funds and does not require a contract or agreement. 
Lou Simone made a MOTION to incorporate the above Act 65 directives into LDT’s meeting procedures.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, August 17, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED.
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: Tuesday, August 18, 2021 at 5:30 PM.   CANCELLED
C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, August 23, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  Probably cancelled.  
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, August 24, 2021 at 7:00 PM.  
E. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, September 14, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  
F. 2021 PSATS ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING – Voting Delegates:  Hershey, PA  Thursday, October 14th (PSATS 100th Anniversary 
Celebration) and Friday, October 15th Business Meeting (elect leaders  
& adopt resolutions).  
PAY BILLS:   Bills were paid in the usual manner with checks signed by Lou Simone during the meeting.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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